St Charles' VC Academy NEWSLETTER

St Charles' VC Academy
Norfolk Street,

Hull HU2 9AA



July 2022

Message From Mrs Woodmansey

As we draw closer to the end of the school year, the staff have enjoyed looking back over the progress and development of the children as we write our end of year reports. It is so lovely to read all the fantastic comments from the teachers about your fabulous children. These will be finalised and sent out in the coming weeks.

We are also starting to prepare for the children to move to their new class for September with our 'Move up' days happening on Monday 11th and July 12th July. More information will follow towards the end of the week.

STAY

God bless, Mrs Woodmansey

Staffing

Although we are sad to be saying goodbye to some of our staff when we close for the Summer holidays, (please see separate letter), we are excited to welcoming Mrs Bentley to the St Charles' family.

Mrs Bentley has worked in many of our Trust schools and is a very experienced classroom teacher and leader. She is excited to be joining out team and cannot wait to meet you!

School Safety

As the weather is starting to get warmer, please ensure that you send your child to school with a named water bottle so that they can have a drink throughout the day. This should be filled with plain water—no juice or fizzy drinks please.

We also ask that you put sun screen on your child before they come and school and bring a sun hat which they can wear at leak and lunch times.

Contacting School

You can contact school in any of the following ways:





01482 326610

admin@stchull.org



www.stchull.org

Key Dates

11/07/22—Move up day 12/07/22—Move up day

18/07/22—Sports Day

Wednesday 20/07/22— Break up for Summer holidays

07/09/2022—Return to school



Monday 4th July 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am writing to inform you of the news that we have several members of the teaching staff leaving St Charles Academy at the end of the academic year.

Mr Foster has worked at St Charles' for many years. Although he has taught in Years 5 and 6, he has supported many children and families across all year groups and has been a key member of our school leadership team. He is moving to work at another school in the city and we wish him every success in his new role.

Mr Luscombe, who joined our school in February, has worked alongside myself and Mr Foster to lead the school and has worked closely with Year 4 since he became their class teacher in April. We wish Mr Luscombe all the very best as he moves to work at a different school in the city.

Ms Brunning is also leaving at the end of the year. Since joining our school as our Year 4 teacher in September, Ms Brunning has also been out wonderful Foundation Stage teacher, teaching our youngest children as they start on their learning journey. Ms Brunning is going to be joining St Mary Queen of Martyrs Academy so I am sure we will still see her in the future as we continue to work closely with the other schools in our St Cuthbert's Roman Catholic Academy Trust.

Although we are sad to say goodbye to these wonderful teachers, we are excited to be welcoming Mrs Bentley to St Charles'. Mrs Bentley has worked at many of our Trust schools including St Richard's Academy and Endsleigh Holy Child Academy and is an exceptional class teacher and experienced leader. Mrs Bentley is excited to meet everybody and is hoping to join us on our 'Move Up' days next week.

I would like to take the oppertunity to thank Mr Foster, Mr Luscombe and Ms Brunning for everything they have done to our children and families and wish them every success in their new school. They will always be part of our St Charles' family and they will be missed.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Woodmansey Head of School

> St Charles' Voluntary Catholic Academy Norfolk Street, Hull, HU2 9AA

Tel. 01482 326610 Email. admin@stchull.org www.stchull.org

Executive Head
Mrs Karen Siedle

@StCharlesVCHull

Head of School
Mrs Sarah Woodmansey

